
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Catone, Tony <Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov>

Date: 10/3/2016 3:23:49 PM
Subject: RE: Exchange Press Releases?

Tony – So there is no joint release? Two separate releases?  I thought somewhere along the way it was joint, but as 
we are just exchanging the Governor’s name is not indicated anywhere. 
 
I don’t think the Governor needs to issue a press release, but perhaps we need to have a statement prepared in 
advance. 
 
I will have our press staff check in with Karen, but thought I would confirm the above with you.
 
Richele
 
From: Catone, Tony [mailto:Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov] 

Sent: Monday, October 03, 2016 3:04 PM

To: Matthew T. Richardson

Cc: Becky Laffitte; Monty Todd; Pisarik, Holly; Whittle, Amanda; Butch Bowers; Taylor, Richele; Ira Lustbader; Christina 
Remlin; 'Kate Wood'; Sue Berkowitz; 'Stephen Suggs'

Subject: RE: Exchange Press Releases?
 
Dear Matthew,
 
Please find attached DSS’s press release as well as an outline of the anticipated remarks by Director Alford.
 
We look forward to seeing everyone tomorrow.
 
With warm regards,
 
Tony
 
Anthony S. H. Catone
General Counsel
South Carolina Department of Social Services

Office of General Counsel

P.O. Box 1520

Columbia, SC 29202-1520


Office Phone: (803) 898-7368 

Fax: 803-898-7245
Email: tony.catone@dss.sc.gov
 
Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law, 
or is otherwise privileged or confidential.  This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity 
to whom it is addressed.  If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering 
this message to the recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message 
is strictly prohibited and violations of applicable federal and/or state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal 
penalties.  If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone and delete 
this message.
 
From: Matthew T. Richardson [mailto:MRichardson@wyche.com] 

Sent: Monday, October 3, 2016 11:47 AM


mailto:Taylor,%20Richele
mailto:Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov
tel:803-898-7245
mailto:tony.catone@dss.sc.gov
mailto:MRichardson@wyche.com


To: Catone, Tony <Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov>

Cc: Becky Laffitte <blaffitte@sowellgray.com>; Monty Todd <mtodd@sowellgray.com>; Pisarik, Holly <Holly.
Pisarik@dss.sc.gov>; Whittle, Amanda <Amanda.Whittle@dss.sc.gov>; Butch Bowers <Butch@ButchBowers.com>; 
richeletaylor@gov.sc.gov; Ira Lustbader <ilustbader@childrensrights.org>; Christina Remlin 
<cremlin@childrensrights.org>; 'Kate Wood' <kwood@childrensrights.org>; Sue Berkowitz <SBerk@scjustice.org>; 
'Stephen Suggs' <SSuggs@scjustice.org>; Matthew T. Richardson <MRichardson@wyche.com>

Subject: RE: Exchange Press Releases?
 
Good morning,
 
I have attached our draft press release for tomorrow. It is written two ways—one if he rules from the bench, and one 
if he takes it under advisement. We will only send one version tomorrow.
 
Please send us some description of what the Director intends to say tomorrow in addressing the Court in the open 
hearing.
 
Thanks and look forward to seeing you in Chambers at 9:45 am tomorrow,
Matthew
 

Matthew T. Richardson | Wyche
801 Gervais St, Suite B | Columbia, SC 29201

Phone: (803) 254-6542 | Fax: (803) 254-6544

mrichardson@wyche.com | www.wyche.com/mrichardson | vCard

 
From: Catone, Tony [mailto:Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov] 

Sent: Friday, September 30, 2016 9:29 AM

To: Matthew T. Richardson <MRichardson@wyche.com>

Cc: Becky Laffitte <blaffitte@sowellgray.com>; Monty Todd <mtodd@sowellgray.com>; Pisarik, Holly <Holly.
Pisarik@dss.sc.gov>; Whittle, Amanda <Amanda.Whittle@dss.sc.gov>; Butch Bowers <Butch@ButchBowers.com>; 
richeletaylor@gov.sc.gov
Subject: RE: Exchange Press Releases?
 
Matthew,
 
I don’t think we are going to have our press release finalized before Monday—would Monday still suit you all for 
exchange? I’ll get you at least a summary description of the Director’s anticipated comments as well. 
 
Quick question: Do Plaintiffs plan on having a press conference or any other press engagement other than a release?
 
With warm regards,
 
Tony
 
Anthony S. H. Catone
General Counsel
South Carolina Department of Social Services

Office of General Counsel

P.O. Box 1520

Columbia, SC 29202-1520


Office Phone: (803) 898-7368 

Fax: 803-898-7245
Email: tony.catone@dss.sc.gov
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Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law, 
or is otherwise privileged or confidential.  This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity 
to whom it is addressed.  If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering 
this message to the recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message 
is strictly prohibited and violations of applicable federal and/or state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal 
penalties.  If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone and delete 
this message.
 
From: Matthew T. Richardson [mailto:MRichardson@wyche.com] 

Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2016 12:24 PM

To: Catone, Tony <Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov>

Cc: Becky Laffitte <blaffitte@sowellgray.com>; Monty Todd <mtodd@sowellgray.com>; Pisarik, Holly <Holly.
Pisarik@dss.sc.gov>; Whittle, Amanda <Amanda.Whittle@dss.sc.gov>; Butch Bowers <Butch@ButchBowers.com>; 
richeletaylor@gov.sc.gov; Matthew T. Richardson <MRichardson@wyche.com>

Subject: RE: Exchange Press Releases?
 
Yes, and thank you for asking. We would be happy to--what about by Friday? It will likely be similar to the last 
one around the preliminary approval hearing. On another issue, is there anything we need to be prepared for 
regarding the Director's comments that she will make at the hearing? We look forward to getting past this final 
litigation hurdle, so please do not hesitate to let us know anything that can make smoothly. Thanks, Matthew 
 
 
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: "Catone, Tony" <Tony.Catone@dss.sc.gov>
Date: 9/28/16 11:57 AM (GMT-05:00)
To: "Matthew T. Richardson" <MRichardson@wyche.com>
Cc: Becky Laffitte <blaffitte@sowellgray.com>, Monty Todd <mtodd@sowellgray.com>, "Pisarik, Holly" 
<Holly.Pisarik@dss.sc.gov>, "Whittle, Amanda" <Amanda.Whittle@dss.sc.gov>, Butch Bowers 
<Butch@ButchBowers.com>, richeletaylor@gov.sc.gov
Subject: Exchange Press Releases?
 
Dear Matthew,
 
Hope all is well with you.  The question has arisen whether Plaintiffs would be amenable to exchanging press releases 
for comment prior to the hearing next week, as we did last time when the settlement agreement was filed.  Please let 
us know once you’ve had an opportunity to discuss.
 
With warm regards,
 
Tony
 
Anthony S. H. Catone
General Counsel
South Carolina Department of Social Services

Office of General Counsel

P.O. Box 1520

Columbia, SC 29202-1520


Office Phone: (803) 898-7368 

Fax: 803-898-7245
Email: tony.catone@dss.sc.gov
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Privacy Notice: This message may contain information that is protected from disclosure by federal and/or state law, 
or is otherwise privileged or confidential.  This communication is intended only for the use of the individual or entity 
to whom it is addressed.  If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering 
this message to the recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this message 
is strictly prohibited and violations of applicable federal and/or state law may subject you to civil and/or criminal 
penalties.  If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone and delete 
this message.
 
 

------------------------------------------------------ 

This e-mail may contain privileged or confidential information.

If the e-mail was not intended for you, please:

(i) delete the e-mails and any attachments 

(ii) destroy any copies that may have been made 

(iii) do not use, copy or distribute the contents in any form

(iv) notify the sender by return e-mail or by calling 864-242-8200.

No privilege is waived by inadvertent transmission.

Thank you. 

------------------------------------------------------
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This e-mail may contain privileged or confidential information.

If the e-mail was not intended for you, please:

(i) delete the e-mails and any attachments 

(ii) destroy any copies that may have been made 

(iii) do not use, copy or distribute the contents in any form

(iv) notify the sender by return e-mail or by calling 864-242-8200.

No privilege is waived by inadvertent transmission.

Thank you. 
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